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PresidentÙs Letter 

John Gierach: I've thought about keeping a journal, but when it came right 
down to it I didn't. For one thing I don't want to be bothered scribbling when I 
could be fishing. For  another I knew I'd be happier relying on my recollections 
because the memory of a fisherman is more like fiction than journalism; that 

is, it doesn't ignore the facts, but it's not entirely bound by them either.  
 
This is going to be a short one as I'm heading to the Deschutes to chase the 
salmon fly hatch plus spend a few additional days with local friends fishing 
other local waters.  
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: I'm probably sounding like a broken record and quite frankly I'm frustrated by the 
lack of response from the majority of you when we ask for your participation. Enough said?  
  
From last month's newsletter no response to date: SLFF WEBMASTER NEEDED:  Our website is one of our 
primary sources of new members and with our newsletter is our vehicle to communicate  to our members. 
We need someone; our website is actually maintained by Dave Baldwin. Our webmasters job then is to be 
the interface between the club and Dave and work with committees and members to keep the information 
on our website fresh and current. Co ntact me if you would be interested. WE ONLY NEED ONE OF YOU TO 
RESPOND. 
  
We also need a list of members we can call on to help periodically with Trout in the Classroom activities 
(Contact Doug Daniels to get on the list).  We will be also be having an In tro to Fly Fishing for our veterans 
at the Vet Center in SLO on Friday July 26th and could use some help. (Contact me to get on this list.)  
 
FLYFISHING SAFETY: Last month we had an article on wading safety. This month based on a firsthand 
experience we have an article on anot her aspect of safety. (See page 6). We can't over emphasize the 
importance of thinking about safety before you take off on your own and/or get into the water.   
 
JUNE MEETING:  Adrienne Harris the Executive Director of the Morro Bay Nati onal Estuary Program will be 
our guest speaker. Her program "The Health of Morro Bay, Important to People & Wildlife" will be of great 
interest to all. MBNEP is one of the local organizations we support with our fund raising efforts. (See page 2)  

 

SAVE THE DATES: 
June 6th: Fly tying 6:30pm at SLO Odd fellows Hall with Rich Chubon tying the Pheasant Tail nymph.  
June 13th: No Board of Directors meeting 5PM at Margie's. 6:30 General meeting, Adrienne Harris MBNEP.  
June 21st -25th: Manzanita Lake outing. Contact Bernard Pieters (See page 5). 
June 27th -30th: Lake Almanor outing. Contact George Protsman (see page 5). 
Sept 20-22nd, 2013 SWCFFF Faire in Mammoth (see page 4). 

Andy Harrison , Editor  (aharrison99@att.net )                              http://www.santaluciaflyfishers.com    

by 
Lew 

Leichter  

Tight Lines        June , 2013  

http://www.santaluciaflyfishers.com/
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Thursday, June 6th , 2013 at 6:30pm  

Margieµs Diner, 1575 Calle Joaquin, SLO 

Guest Speaker: Adrienne Harris,  MBNEP 

Program: The Health of Morro Bay, Important to People and Wildlife  

 
Morro Bay is an òestuary of national 
significance.ó One of the largest and least 
disturbed estuaries remaining in central and 
southern California, it is also one of only a few 
working harbors along the Central Coast. Morro 

Bay is important to people and wildlife from all over. Adrienne will be 
presenting the latest information on the health of the bay, what new tools the 
Estuary Program is using to track and protect its health, and  how citizens can 
help keep our bay clean and beautiful. She will also discuss the Estuary Programõs current eelgrass 
restoration efforts, an initiative that the Santa Lucia Fly Fishermen have helped support.   
  
 

Seventh Annual SWC-FFF Rush Creek Trash Day onJune 22
nd

 
 

Trash and debris, from old bait containers to discarded fishing lines and 
wayward diapers, will be picked up from Rush Creek, Silver Lake and down the 
canyon as far as Grant Lake by member club representatives of the Southwest 
Council Federation of Fly Fishers on Saturday, June 22nd.  
 
The Seventh Annual Rush Creek Trash Cleanup is 8am to noon, according to 
Joe Lemire, a member of the Streamborn Fly Fishing Club and SWCFFF 
representative.  Silver Lake Resort in the June Lake loop will provi de a free 
BBQ lunch after the cleanup.   
 

òWe've previously filled as many as 60 trash bags on our Rush Creek cleanup; this year we expect to 
haul out 30 to 40,ó Lemire said. Club volunteers are expected to carry out discarded ice chests, sun 
glasses, broken bottles, automobile hub caps, hundreds of feet of fishing line, hooks, lures and 
bobbers that are a death trap  to wildlife.   òIf enough volunteers show up this year, the cleanup can 
continue down the canyon and impact the environment as far as 
the Gull Lake area,ó Lemire said. 
 
Anglers who will be in the area and want to volunteer should 
meet at the Silver Lake boat ramp at 8 a.m.; bring gloves, hat, 
sun screen, trash pick-up sticks, boots and waders if you have 
them. Trash bags will be provided by S ilver Lake Resort.  
 
For information, contact Lemire at jflx8@dslextreme.com ;  
phone 909.595.6823 or 909.609.1101  

mailto:jflx8@dslextreme.com
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2013 SLFF Spring Garage Sale  

This yearõs event was very well attended, with lots of good quality gear and bargain prices,  
perfect weather, Rob brought great stuff from his shop, everyone enjoyed the donuts   

and went home happy.  Don't miss the one next year!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Photos courtesy of David Holmes) 
 
  

  

  THE PHEASANT TAIL NYMPH--A FAVORITE TROUT FLY!        by Jim Crescenzi  

  
The June Santa Lucia Fly Tying session will be on Thursday, June 6th, at the 
Odd Fellows Hall in San Luis Obispo from 6:30 to 8pm.  Rich Chubon will lead 
the session, tying a Pheasant Tail Nymph.  This pattern is near the top of the 
list of all -time most effective nymphs.   An added plus is that it is relatively 
simple to tie and it uses inexpensive materials.   

(Continued next pageé) 

Fly Tying  
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It is unusual to find a fly tying book that does nõt have a version of the Pheasant Tail Nymph.  The 
original pheasant tail was invented by Frank Sawyer, and used pheasant tail feathers and copper 
wire.   The more popular version (in the US) is apparently one that uses pheasant tail, thread  (and a 
wire r ib) and peacock herl for the thorax.   Rich will lead us in tying a pattern using the latter.   This 
nymph is particularly effective in imitating small mayfly nymphs (including but not limited to blue 
winged olive (b aetis), and pale morning dun).  It may be tied with natural or died pheasant tail 
feathers ranging from  relatively light (more golden)  to darker olive.   The differences in finished 
product are pretty subtle, as the natural texture of the pheasant tail seems to most strongly 
influence the appearanc e. There are nuances of technique with this pattern, and Rich will helpfully 
demonstrate his proven approach.  By the way, these nymphs do catch trout, and deserve to be in 
everyoneõs fly box! For those who wish to get a head start, you may want to try v isiting the 
following website:    http://stevenojai.tripod.com/ptnymph.htm . 
 
Bernard Pieters led the session in May, tying the òKlinkhammer 
Specialó.  We had good attendance, and benefited a lot from a 
very detailed tutorial by Bernard.  I, for one, am looking forward 
to trying the Klinkhammer in July in Montana.   
 

 Bernard explaining the finer points of a Klinkhammer Special to  
 (left to right):  Mike Powers, Paul Crafts, and Larry Sederberg . 

 
We will take a break in July and  not have a tying session--there 
are other things to do on July 4 th!   Tying will resume on Aug 1st.  
 
 
 
 

 Event :   2013 Fly Fishing Faire 
 Where:  Mammoth Lakes, Calif. 
 Venue:  Cerro Coso Community College 
   101 College Parkway 
   Mammoth Lakes, CA 93546  
 When:  September 20-22, 2013 
 What:  A cornucopia of all things fly -fishing in Mammoth 

Lakes, the heart of Californiaõs fly-fishing world; an introduction to all aspects of the sport including 
beginner and inte rmediate fly casting, fly tying  demonstrations and instruction. *Where-to-go and how-to-
do-it with local guides.  Workshops and programs on virtually every Sierra water , including Hot Creek, the 
upper and lower Owens River, Lake Crowley, Walker River Basin, Merced River, small stream tactics, and 
bass in the lower  Owens. Wildlife ph otography, fly -fishing f ilms, Sierra sightseeing; conservation raffles and 
auctions. Vendor display booths. 
Programs, demos and hands-on lessons by writer, photographer and Champion Fly-Caster Brian OõKeefe.  
  
Hours:  Fri. ð 9-5; Sat. ð 9-5; Sun. ð 9-3 
Admission:  $15 adults.  Age 16 and under free.  (Single admission is good all Faire days.)  
Sponsor: Southwest Council Federation of Fly Fishers (SWC-FFF)  
Registration:  Opens June 30, 2013 on-line  (Classes and seminars are limited by size .)   
Website:  SWC-FFF.org/faire   
Phone:  (818) 200-1499 
Information:  Michael Schweit , president, SWC FFF  
  msangler@earthlink.net ; (818) 757 3474 
*Some activities and classes will require individual registration fees.  

http://stevenojai.tripod.com/ptnymph.htm
mailto:msangler@earthlink.net
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Manzanita Lake Outing     JUNE 21
st
-25

th
   Outing L eader -Bernard Pieters  

 
UPDATE: THE FIRST FISHING REPORTS ARE IN, AND SHOWING A GOOD EARLY SEASON FOR MANZANITA 

This outing has become a tradition in our club, and most of the info is well known 
to many of us. This majestic place with its alpine natural beauty, peacefulness, 
and quality fishing is bringing us fishermen back, year after year.  
In spite of the overall good  fishing, the lake can also be challenging. Keep in mind: 
the trout in this lake are'' catch and release'', wild and highly educated (at times). 
Many of us have encountered times when we individually tried to figure out what 
was going on with these trout, and some finally figured it out. Was it the weather 
conditions or simple trial and error? Last year was a BLAST, and most of us were 
rewarded big time for our efforts in this heavenly place!  

A floating device is the best way to go; however, there are many good spots around the lake which can be 
fished productively from the shore. In general, the fishing is slow from 4 -7pm; this (conté) 
will give you ample time to have dinner, and then be ready for the evening fishing. There is a fishing 
briefing (report) pl anned on a regular basis. A get together can be arranged for one of the early evenings.  
Lake Almanor is reasonably close by; it would be a great idea to combine Manzanita with the SLFF Almanor 
outing which begins on June 27th.  

DETAILS 
WHERE: Manzanita Lake, Lassen Natl. Park (north entrance). Take highway 44 east out of Redding.  
ACCOMMODATIONS: Camping near the lake (no hook ups). Motels are in Shingletown, about 14 miles towards 
Redding on highway 44. 
FEES: Entrance fee $10 / Camping fee $18, California f ishing license is required.  
TACKLE: Rod 4-6 with floating and/or  intermediate lines. Leaders 9 -15 ft (for most fishing).  
Tippets 3 -7 X Fluorocarbon. 
FLIES: Callibaetis Nymphs/Parachute Adams/Gold Ribbed Hare's Ear/Birds Nest Nymph/Pheasant Tail Nymph 
(all in size 14-18). Leeches/Black Ants/Damsel Nymphs/Olive Wooly Buggers (small)/Dark  Wooly Buggers 
(mid size).  
RESERVATIONS:  Reserve your site now (they sell out fast)! They can be made online at     
www.Recreation.gov  , phone 877-444-6777.  Loop A and C are for reservations, Loop D and E are first -come-
first -serve.  
NOTE:  Christine and I are arriving on Wednesday the 19 th. We are in loop C, site 16.  
If you have any questions, please call me or email  489 3085  bpieters@aol.com (before June 10 )  

See you at Manzanita! 

 
Lake Almanor Outing   June 26

th 
-29

th
 

 
Tucked at the base of Mt. Lassen, Lake Almanor is known for its rainbow, 
brown, and Eagle Lake trout, as well as smallmouth bass.  Numerous 
streams branch out in all directions, providing stream fishing with wild 
trout.  
For fishing information, contact Tom Maumoynier at 
www.almanorflyfishing.com   Check out his new website for the latest 
fishing information. We will meet at Tomõs Shop at 9:00 AM each 

morning to get the word on the best Almanor Basin fishing sites.  
There will be a BBQ on June 27 at the Protsmanõs Lake Almanor home (929 Lassen View Drive)  

from 5:30 till ???  RSVP for entrance to Lake Almanor Country Club. 
Contact: George Protsman (929-6016) for any info or help planning your trip.   (530-259-2415 after June 1).  

http://www.recreation.gov/
mailto:bpieters@aol.com
http://www.almanorflyfishing.com/
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Hume Lake:  Good Fishing, A Medical Disaster and Lessons Learned 
© 2013 David E. Holmes 
This fishing report will be unlike any other you have ever read.  I raise that signal 
here at the outset, so that no one will be misled into thinking that what begins 
as a record of fishing success, and good times had by all, will also conclude on  
that happy note.  
 
A Good Start    At the beginning of May, I, Lew Leichter, Bob Bayer and George 
and Madeline Protsman went up to Hume Lake for what has become a regular 
spring fishing outing. Hume Lake is located in Sequoia National Forest, next to 
Kings Canyon National Park, and is the spot where the adjacent Christian Camp 
hosts a fishing derby each year, bringing in a plant of a substantial amount of 
good-sized rainbow trout.  Cabins and good quality campgrounds are easily 
available in the area and the weather was ideal.   
The fishing derby takes place on the weekend, and we fished the lake on 
Thursday and Friday, before the mobs arrived, nearly all of whom are bait or 
spinning gear anglers.  While the water can be fished from the shore all around 
the lake, itõs probably most effectively fished from floatation devices.  As is 
true many years, much of the best fishing is by the dam, where depths can 
reach 30+ feet.   
I fished the lake with a WF6S3 full -sinking line (olive streamer, slow twitch 
retrieve ) and, like the rest of our group, found fish at all depths, but perhaps 
most within 10 ð 15 feet of the surface.   We were most successful on Thursday, 
as you can see from the photos, and the fish ranged up to 18+ inches, primarily 
bows, but with some perch an d bass thrown in.  Interestingly, the big hatchery 
trout fought hard (the Winston Boron II 6 weight was a wise choice), but seemed 
exhausted when brought to hand and needed careful reviving before they could be 
safely released to play another day.   
 
The Accident   After fishing Hume Lake a second (slower) day, we moved on to something very different, in 
both a good and bad sense.  Lew and mapped out for us a òtouró of five of the creeks and rivers in the 
National Forest and the Park, so that we could sample e ach of them and try some moving waters.   
All went well until the last water of the day, at Wolverton in Sequoia National Park. Wolverton is a winter 
snow play area and a jumping-off place for backcountry hikes, and consists of about four buildings (none ye t 
open for the season) and a huge meadow.  At the base of the meadow is a small creek with surprisingly large 
rainbows.  Lew and Bob decided to hike down there to fish it (George and Madeleine had already left for 
their cabin, while I, having caught enough  fish for the trip, laid back and remained by my car).   
The downside of the location that Bob and Lew planned to fish is that parts of the meadow are very soggy at 
this time of the year, with fairly deep mud in and by the creek, and I simply didnõt want to wader up and 
get dirty for one or two more fish, no matter how big they might be.   After about 45 minutes I heard Lewõs 
voice and he came around the corner of one of the buildings, trailing 3 young couples (who si mply happened 
to be picnicking  in the area) and with a distressed look on his face.   Bob had accidentally become mired in 
the mud and, when he tried to pull himself free, lost his balance, fell and severely injured his knee.   He was 
unable to walk due to extreme pain and was now stranded over 400 meters from the vehicle.   (Note that 
Bob did absolutely nothing wrong or foolish and that what happened to him could as easily have happened to 
Lew or me; Bob was just unlucky enough to step into a particularly soft spot that anyone else could as easil y 
have stepped into and lost their balance.)   
 
Fortunately, there was a public phone outside one of the buildings. We called 911, reached the ranger 
dispatch operator and explained the situation, while Lew returned to Bob.   While waiting for  (continuedé)  
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the rangers, I asked the 6 young people to remain with us in case we needed their muscle in extricating Bob, 
and they very graciously agreed to do so.   It turned out that their help was invaluable.   Within about 20 
minutes two rangers arrived and organized  us into a team, whereupon an ambulance was called and the 
rangerõs vehicle (and the ambulance, when it arrived) were relocated to within about 100 meters of where 
Bob was trapped.  We then placed Bob on a backboard, and eight of us carefully carried him t o the waiting 
ambulance.  
 
Long story short:  Bob was transported via ambulances to the Community Regional Medical Center in Fresno, 
diagnosed and stabilized in the ER and was released to us around midnight, by which time weõd identified a 
nearby hotel with  a handicap accessible room.  We had already collected Bobõs vehicle (driven by Lew) and 
campsite items, checked out of our room and brought Bob (now with his leg in a soft cast and on crutches) 
back to Paso on Sunday, where his girlfriend, Brigid, graciou sly took over his care.   Bob tells me that an 
operation has been scheduled, as well as follow -up physical therapy and he hopes to on the water again by 
July!   
 
Lessons Learned  The story, which turned out as well as could be expected, c ould have had a very different 
and darker tale to tell.   Hereõs a revised, entirely realistic, alternative scenario:  Imagine that Bob had been 
fishing alone, and no one else was around.   Bob is seriously injured, in severe pain and unable to walk.   
Assuming that he can extract himself from the mud on his own, heõs still unable to walk and it will be dark 
within a few hours.   He begins to crawl on his hands and knees though water and mud for at least 200 
meters, with another 200 meters of uphill grass to go before he can reach the parking lot, all at the end of a 
long and difficult day and with his available energy reserves diminishing with each hour.   Maybe he reaches 
the parking lot before dark; maybe not.   If heõs lucky enough to find a public phone, and can drag himself 
upright with excruciating pain, he calls 911.   If there is no phone or he misses it, he faces a choice:    

1. Attempt to drive his vehicle to a lodge or campground (very difficult, if not impossible, as heõs 
unable to bend his knee, may not even be able to s tand up or get into his truck and doesnõt know the 
park well); or 

2. Wait out a cold night with no food and hope that some tourist or backpacker decides to visit 
Wolverton (which is not a significant tourist destination) at some random time during the next da y.  
By the next morning he will be under -nourished, possibly dehydrated, may have spent a night  in 30 
degree temperatures with a  risk of hypothermia, and will be substantially weakened by over 12 hours 
of severe pain (probably without sleep) and the psycho logical stress of enduring all of this alone.  

As sheer luck would have it, that isnõt what happened. 
Lesson:   We have all fished alone in remote situations, and may do so again.    
But before we do, letõs consider the risks. Bob was lucky. We may not be.  

[Note:   This type of emergency, involving a lone angler or otherwise, might be partially addressed by 
carrying a Personal Locator Beacon. The device I have (and, luckily, have never had to use and therefore 
cannot vouch for one way or the other) is the FastFindÊ Personal Location Beacon 
(www.fastfindplb.com ).  Other manufacturers sell other or similar devices.  Search the Web for "Personal 
Locator Beacons." See a general discussion of these devices at http://www.rei.com/learn/expert -
advice/personal -locator -beacons.html]  

  
 

American River Shad Outing    by Rich Chubon 

 
Four members trekked up to Sacramento to fish the lower American River 
for shad.  The lower American River flows out of Nimbus Dam to its 
junction with the Sacramento River.  Itõs an interesting tail water stream 
in which there are runs of salmon, steelhead, stripers, and shad.  There is 
always something to fish for year round in this urban fishery.   
 
Art Chapman, David Holmes, Jim Crescenzi and myself drove up to the 
American in hopes of catching shad on a fly.  While it has been (conté) 

http://www.fastfindplb.com/
http://www.rei.com/learn/expert-advice/personal-locator-beacons.html%5d
http://www.rei.com/learn/expert-advice/personal-locator-beacons.html%5d
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20 years since I had fished for shad, this was a first time event for Art, David and 
Jim.  We had done our home work, reading the blogs, fishing reports, checking 
with fly shops, and tying a variety of shad patterns, such as the Bloody Maria, Wet 
Pinky, Bad Santa and others.  We were ready! 
 
We checked in at the Americ an Fly Shop, picked up the latest info, and of course 
more flies.  Mark Pinto was at the shop and suggested we fish small patterns 
because of the very low water flows on the American. It seems that the low water 
runoff from the Sierras and a hydroplane boa t race on Folsom Lake resulted in a 
decision to reduce water releases into the American.  So it was that, fish and 
fishermen were to be the losers.  
 

The American is a pretty river.  There are times when you forget that you are 
fishing in an urban setting.  Shad were being taken, mostly by spin fishers, but 
not in the numbers you expect during a shad run. Fish were scattered in small 
pods and they seemed to have lockjaw. We fished the upper Sunrise section hard 
over a day and a half.  While we managed some hook ups and fish. It was far from 
what we had hoped for.  
 
Water releases will be increased after the hydroplane boat race.  It will be 
interesting to see is if the increased flows result in more shad and better fishing.  
In any event fishing aside, we had a good time and learned a little bi t more about 
a river close enough to be fished more frequently by our Club.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PIC OF THE MONTH: Our fearless leader Lew plies his craft  in Sequoia NP.  

(Photo by David H olmes) 

SLFF MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION  

Come wet a line with us!   

To join please visit  

http://www .santaluciaflyfishers.com/membership.htm  
 

 

http://www.santaluciaflyfishers.com/membership.htm
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2013 Officers, Directors, & Committees  
Officers             Directors   
President  Lew Leichter                            Ron Bryant, Rich Chubon,                            
Vice President  Art Chapman           Jim Crescenzi, Andy Harrison,                         
Secretary  Sheri Bryant                    Bernard Pieters, Mark Shelton 
Treasurer  Nick Boche                     
       

Committees  
Conservation  Ron Bryant, Doug Daniels  Education  David Holmes 

Membership  Mark Shelton    Rod Building  Mike Powers, Rich Chubon 
Newsletter   Andy Harrison, Ted Pope  Casting  Bernard Pieters, Eric Sherar 
Website  Craig Kincaid     Fly Tying  Jim Crescenzi 
Programs  Rich Chubon, Mark Shelton  Banquet & BBQ Sheri & Ron Bryant   
Outings, Salt Water  Andy Malavos, Lew Leichter  Raffle    David Holmes, Lew Leichter  
Outings, Fresh Water  Art Chapman, Rich Chubon  Library    Steve Soenke              
SWCFFF Coordinator   Lew Leichter     Fundraising  David Holmes, Lew Leichter, 
           Rich Chubon 

     
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P.O. Box 166  
San Luis Obispo, CA 93406 . 

 
 
 
 

 


